Dodleston & District Parish Council

 Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council 

Monday 6 January 2014 - 7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall

MINUTES

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman

Paul Buchanan
Councillors
Karen Tilston, Richard Ward, Chris Ward,  
Clerk
Kate Lloyd 
Also present: 
One member of the public 
1
       Apo1ogies for absence: 


Mike Dix


Sarah Parker


Fiona Lewis  

   2
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest

Councillor Buchanan declared a planning application interest.  
ii) To agree the minutes of the Ordinary Parish Meeting held on the 4 November 2013 and the Extra Ordinary Parish Meeting held on 12 November 2013.  RESOLVED -The Chairman signed as a correct record, the minutes of the Ordinary Parish Meeting held on 4 November 2013 and the Extra Ordinary Parish Meeting held on 12 November 2013.  

 

Actions from last Meeting 



Actions and matters arising from the ordinary meeting held on 4 November 2013 were discussed


	Item
	Action
	Responsible
	Update

	7ii Finance (May 13) 

Speed Survey 
	Chris Ward to speak to CWAC to confirm the speed survey has been completed / outcome.
	Chris Ward
	Completed.  Refer to Minutes of Meeting.  Public speaking , item iv

	8 Public Speaking Time (May 13) Tree Warden 
	Advertise Parish Tree Warden Role and place as an agenda item.
	Clerk 
	Posters were displayed on the Parish Notice boards and placed as an agenda item.  Refer to Minutes of Meeting, item 6

	14 ii Church Farm  House (Hedgerow Obstruction
	Councillor Maughan to approach resident suggesting hedgerow is cut back further 
	 Mike Maughan 
	 Outstanding

	Public Speaking Time

4iii (November 13) 

Dog Fouling Issue
	i. Notice to be placed in Local Life

ii. Poster to be displayed in The Post Office

iii. Dog Warden to be contacted and a location to be determined for a Dog foul waste box
	Clerk

Clerk
Sarah Parker
	Outstanding

	Other Business – Signages 
	Follow up with CWAC on replacement signages 
	Clerk
	Signages were replaced by CWAC on 24 October 2013.

	6 Neighbourhood Planning 
	Place as an agenda item for discussion at next meeting 
	Clerk 
	This was placed as an agenda item 

	7 Phone Box Area Development 
	Karen Tilston to advise of costings for landscaping work to be undertaken by Stewart Pickering 
	Karen Tilston


	Work completed .  Refer to Minutes of Meeting item 5

	12 Code of Conduct

 
	Email electronic version of Notification of Interest forms to Councillors 
	Clerk
	. Outstanding 

	14 Remembrance Sunday Wreath
	Letter to the Vicar of  St Mary’s to confirm arrangements and enclose cheque donations
	Clerk
	Clerk sent a letter with cheque donations to the Vicar of St Mary’s.  A card of thanks sent on behalf of Church was received by Mike Maughan.

	16 Public Consultation – Home to School Transport 
	To be placed as an agenda item for next meeting 
	Clerk 
	This was placed as an agenda item. 

	18 Planning Applications – Balderton Saw Mills 
	Village Hall to be booked for Extra Ordinary Meeting.

Advert to be displayed on Parish Notice boards and leaflets to be prepared and provided to Councillor Blythin for distribution.
	Clerk

Clerk/ Mike Maughan /John Blythin
	Completed 
Adverts were displayed on Parish Noticeboards and leaflets prepared and distributed.

	19vi Outstanding Local Life invoices 
	Bad Debt write off schedule in accordance with financial regulations to be prepared for next meeting 
	Clerk
	The Clerk prepared a bad debt write off schedule for outstanding invoices for Local Life adverts.  This was signed off by Councillor Maughan.  Refer to item Finance 12 v


3
Public Speaking Time
i
A resident stated that work will commence on the automation of St Mary’s Church Clock on Wednesday (8 
January 2014) at a cost of £4,300.  There will be two further items of expenditure £575 and £345.  For insurance 
purposes, Clifford James signed a declaration there were no Health and Safety issues.  Concerns were raised that 
there were H& S issues. It was confirmed that the Parish Council made a loss on the Bonfire event and were not 
in the position to make a contribution.  It was suggested that the Church approach Dodleston Village Foundation 
(DVF).

ii.
Councillor Tilston advised that she has been approached separately by two Lower Kinnerton residents 
complaining about the refuge collection.  Currently, bin men have not been keeping to the lane, causing damage 
to the grass verge.  The Parish Council is unsure whether this is Flintshire or Cheshire Council.  It was suggested 
the Council should reinstate the groundworks.  ACTION - Councillor Tilston to obtain photographs of the 
damage before approaching the Council.    

iii
Concerns were raised over the Christmas Lights.  With the poor weather, the tree outside the Red Lion had 
become lobbed sided and the lights on the tree outside the Church had not been on for a number of days.  
Councillor Tilston stated Vintage Inns had not made any financial contribution towards the trees.    Councillor 
Buchanan stated that members of the congregation had complained about the Church Lights.  Councillor 
Mauhgan confirmed there had been issues with the trees and lights and that action had been taken to address 
this.  It was suggested that there should be a proper light connection for the lights outside the Church this year.  
ACTION - Agenda item to discuss and determine future funding of the Christmas trees, lights and management.

iv.
Councillor Chris Ward confirmed that the speed survey had been undertaken by CWAC.  The average speeds 
being 36 mph North bound and 37 mph Southbound (58 percentile to calculate).  This meets the Council’s  
criteria for an interactive sign.  The Parish Council is awaiting an update on costs which were anticipated to be 
in the region of £6,000. The Council only contribute 50%.  ACTION - Councillor Mark Williams to be 
contacted to ask for financial support toward the costs.   
4
Field Update


Councillor Maughan reported that there had been no further grant applications submissions.  These are still in 
development but will submitted in line the timetable, March and June 2014.  There has been communication 
with Sport England and Solicitors regarding progressing with the tender process and costs. Solicitors Cullimore 
Dutton are to undertake a small piece of work (£500).  Cullimore Dutton Solicitors are proposing £200 per hour 
for undertaking 
further work relating to this and the Parish Council will be seeking a further quote from J P 
Almond Solicitors. RESOLVED - Councillors agreed to commit to the small undertaking at a cost of £500.   


Paul Buchanan reported draft transfer deeds relating to the land from Alex Pickering had been drawn up.  
However, there had been difficulties in staking out the land and detailing this with the plans. Councillor 
Maughan confirmed that the size of land being transferred had been lost in translation and was short by 8 meters.  
Councillor Buchanan will approach Alex Pickering with a view to increasing the size of land being transferred 
to widen the angle of the entrance to the field.


Councillor Maughan confirmed that the Hall Users met on 27 June 2013 to discuss the use and facilities of the 
Village Hall.  A unanimous decision was reached to deliver the plan for a new Community Hall within two 
years. However, there has been no further progress. The Parish Council will be proceeding with the plans for the 
field.  These include the Pitches, Woodland walk way, Pond, Outdoor gym, Football and Cricket Pitch, Sports 
changing and Pavilion.  The first stage will being drainage and pitches, Woodland walk way and Pond.   

5. 
Telephone Box Area Development  


Councillor Tilston advised that Stewart Pickering had undertaken some work and made tidy the telephone box 
area development.  Councillor Tilston was invited to the History Group Christmas lunch where the group 
expressed their thanks to the Parish Council.  Bernard Dennis is to identify the two trees to be cut back.  To 
thank Stewart Pickering for his efforts, Councillor Buchanan proposed a free half page advert in Local Life and 
a write up. This was seconded by Councillor Maughan.  ACTION - Free half page advert and write up in the 
next edition of Local Life for Stewart Pickering. There will also be an acknowledgement to Blair Smillie.     

6.
Parish Tree Warden Role 


The Parish Tree Warden Role had been advertised and no expression of interests had been received. 
ACTION – Advert to be included in the next edition of Local Life

7. 
Election of Parish Councillor – Casual Vacancy 

 
There had been no applications received for the advertised vacancy  
8.
Local Life 


It was suggested that a one page article from Amber Simon’s on her summer expedition to Borneo should 
be included in the next edition of Local Life.  Articles on the Christmas Lights and Speed Signs will also be 
included.  Articles from the DVF should be provided to Councillor Maughan to eliminate any ambiguity with 
Richard Lloyd being copied in.  The Editor, Margaret Willis is to be advised of this.

9.
Neighbourhood Planning 


Councillors agreed to defer this item. ACTION – Clerk to include this as an agenda item for the next meeting. 
10.
Public Consultation – Home to School Transport 


Councillor Chris Ward agreed to review the Home to School Transport consultation and email information to 
Councillors.
11.
Planning Applications 

Councillor Buchanan talked through the planning applications received since the last meeting. The Parish 
Council has not passed comment on these except for planning application 13/05026/FUL.  The Parish Council 
has submitted an objection over issues with conservation and the impact on the neighbouring property. 
12        Finance 


i To approve income and expenditure since the last meeting

RESOLVED - All income and expenditure since the last meeting was approved.  


ii To note the 2013-14 financial outturn position 


RESOLVED - Councillors noted the 2013 -14 financial outturn


iii To agree the budget for the financial year 2014-15

RESOLVED - Councillors agreed the budget for the financial year 2014-15

iv To agree the Parish Precept for the financial year 2014-15 


RESOLVED - Councillors agreed the Parish Precept for the financial year 2014-15


v To review and sign off the Bad Debts schedule relating to outstanding invoice for Local Life adverts 

RESOLVED – Councillors agreed to write off the bad debts.  The Bad Debt schedule was authorised by 
Councillor Maughan.  
13.
Correspondence  

 
i New Homes Bonus


The Clerk shared information relating to the New Homes Bonus Community Fund for 2013-14 and future 
years’ indicative funding.  Councillors discussed and agreed the intended use of this funding. RESOLVED – 
Councillors agreed funding is to be used to support Community Fund, projects and initiatives.  ACTION- Clerk 
to report intended use of funding to CWAC. 
14.  
Housing Development at Balderton Saw Mills


Councillor Buchanan advised there had only been two public comments on the proposed Balderton Saw Mills 
development; one from David Finn and one from the Parish Council.  Various other comments had been 
submitted English Heritage and by Paul Parry (CWAC Highways Dept).  The determination date was confirmed 
as 15 January 2014.  
